
 

 

 

 

 

 

October 2, 2019 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, S.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20554 

 

Re: Requests for Special Temporary Authority for Hagerstown, Maryland Earth Stations E000296, 

KA275; Fillmore, California Earth Station E4132; and Riverside, California Earth Station 

E040125 

File Nos.: SES-STA-20190904-01180; SES-STA-20190904-01198; SES-STA-20190904-01178; 

SES-STA-20190904-01202; SES-STA-20190904-01199; SES-STA-20190904-01201; SES-STA-

20190904-01179; SES-STA-20190904-01200  

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

Intelsat License LLC (“Intelsat”) herein supplements its above-referenced requests to revise the 

requested frequencies for MEV-1 services.  Specifically, Intelsat retracts its request to use 

3698.00 MHz and 5927.00 MHz.  The revised third paragraph of all the above-referenced requests 

should now read: 

 

  The MEV-1 LEOP and TT&C operations will be performed at the 

following frequencies: 5924.00 MHz, 6170.00 MHz, and 6180.00 

MHz in the uplink, and 3944.50 MHz, 3955.50 MHz, and 4199.80 

MHz in the downlink.   

 

Additionally, Intelsat informs the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) that the launch of 

MEV-1 has been delayed.  Intelsat will update the FCC in the future with a new launch date.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Cynthia J. Grady 

 

Cynthia J. Grady 

Senior Counsel  

Intelsat US LLC 

 

cc:  Paul Blais  


